

BARROWS @ WOOD END ELEMENT

85 Sunset Rock Lane Reading, MA 01867 (781) 942-5420 Fax (781) 942-5428

Patrick A. Schettini, Jr. Superintendent

Dennis Richards Associate Superintendent

Karen J. Callan Principal

October 26, 2004

Dear Parents,

This morning the second floor gym side of the building experienced an odor coming from the roof. Several children and staff members who were working in the DLC experienced light headedness. These people were transported to the hospital for precautionary measures.

At 11:50 the building was evacuated so that the fire department and school maintenance could check out the building. They found that roofers had been working on the roof doing repairs. After making sure the building was safe the children were allowed back into the building. The classroom side of the building was never affected.

The Superintendent and Fire Chief have decided for precautionary reasons to have the air quality in the entire building checked out this afternoon.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to call Mrs. Callan or Superintendent Schettini.

Sincerel

Patrick Schettini, Superintendent

Greg Burns, Fire Chief

Karen Callan, Principal